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August 15, 2010

The Assumption of Blessed Virgin Mary
Saturday, August 14
    4:00 – Albert Ialongo – 56th Anniversary

               & Kay Grazado –  6th Anniversary

Saturday, August 21

    4:00 – Ann Contrada – Memorial
               Eric Fishbaugh – Memorial

               Pat Connolly – Memorial

Sunday, August 22

    8:00 – Donna McGrath – 8th Anniversary

  10:30 – Parishioners of St. John

CCD News
CCD registrations are due now! The deadline for registering was August 1st.  Many classes are already full.  The CCD office is open Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00.  If you are unable to pay the full amount, we do offer payment plans.  Please call the CCD office at 508-378-1521 for more information.

We are in need of help for the following: 

Tuesday 4:30 – 5:30              Thursday 4:30 - 5:30
Gr 2 – Teacher & Aide                Gr 1 – (2)Teachers & Aide

Gr 3 – Teacher & Aide                Gr 2 – (2) Aides
Gr 4 – Teacher & Aide                Gr 3 – (2)Teachers & Aide
Gr 5 – (2)Teachers & Aides        Gr 4 – (2)Teachers & Aide

                                                     Gr 5- Teacher & Aide Wednesday 4:30 – 5:30        Thursday 6:00 – 7:00   
Gr 1 – Teacher & (2)Aides          Gr 7 – (3) Teachers
Gr 2 – (2) Aides                           Gr 8 – (2) Teachers

Gr 3 – (2)Teachers & Aides      Saturday 9:00 -10:00
Gr 4 – Aide                                 Gr 3 – Teacher & Aide

Gr 5 – Teacher & Aide               Gr 6 – Teacher & Aide
Wednesday 6:00 – 7:00         
Gr 6 – Teacher & Aide              Sunday 6:00 – 7:00
Wednesday 7:15 - 8:15           Grade 9 – (4) Teachers
Grade 7 - Teacher 
As you can see we need many teachers and aides.  Please consider sharing your time and talent with the children of our parish.

If you would like to teach or help out in any way, please call Lorraine or Nancy at 508-378-1521.
Our Shared Treasure

August 1, 2010 Collection:  $5,543.
Catholic Relief Collection: $954.00

Thank you for your continued generosity
There is a second collection next weekend for Home Missions.

St. Vincent de Paul

We would like to express our thanks to the children and the families who attended the High Seas Expedition Vacation Bible School last week. 
They provided toilet paper, paper towels and lots of personal care items for the pantry. Thank you so much!
 

This week the food pantry served 27 households but we are getting low on some of our staple items. 
When you shop, we could use: tuna, spaghetti sauce, canned fruit, baked beans and pancake mix and syrup. 
 

Thank you for helping us serve the families in need in our parish.

Back to School Giving Tree

Our “Back to School Giving Tree” is up. Would you please take a tag and purchase a gift card from the store indicated on the tag. Please bring the gift cards and place them in the basket in front of the altar next week so we can get them to the families in time for shopping while the sales last. Remember to write the $ amount on the card. Thank you!  
If you know a family that needs our help for “back to school” expenses, please call Lorraine @ 508-378-1521.
Church Cleaning Help is needed

There are several teams of dedicated parishioners who come in to clean the upper church. Could you give just two and a half hours of your time once a month to clean the church? If you can, please call us at the 508-378-4207 or email us at stjohnebridge@comcast.net.

Ultreya News

Our first Ultreya for those in the Bridgewaters who have lived the Cursillo weekend will be Friday evening, September 17th at 7:00 pm at St. Basil’s chapel. Please plan to join us – also check out our new web site: 
www.Ultreya.homestead.com

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN BECOMING CATHOLIC?

Maybe you have found yourself drawn to the Church, and the sacraments. Maybe you were baptized in the Catholic Church but never made your First Communion or were never Confirmed, or maybe you know someone who is interested in becoming a Catholic.  Our rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) might be just what you are looking for. The program is designed to help you grow in your knowledge and love of Jesus Christ and His Church. We will be starting this year’s program in September which will culminate at next year’s Easter Vigil. Our program meets on Monday evenings and is run by Tom Phaneuf and Steve Colburn. If you have any questions or are interested, please call Fr. Wally
Volunteers needed
The Catholic Pastoral Care Office of Brockton Hospital invites you to become part of the
Catholic Pastoral Visitors Program.  They minister to the sick through prayer, visitation 
and/or the offering of daily Eucharist. The chill of sickness can often be a challenge for 
patients and their families.  Your presence incarnates the warmth of Christ and the
care of the local parish community.   Please consider joining in this ministry. 
Please contact   Sister Barbara at 508-941-7000, ext. 2550.

Summer Vacation
We hope you have a wonderful vacation, but please try to “make up” the weeks that you will be away so that we can pay the bills that take no vacation.  Thanks for your cooperation!
Fr. Moses
Fr. Moses will be leaving us soon to return home to Ghana.  His last weekend Mass will be on Sunday, August 22nd.   If you would like to show your appreciation and best wishes to him, there will be a basket in front of the altar for your convenience.
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Dear Friends,

It is hard to believe but plans for the fall are in full gear.  The Junior Leadership retreat is over and was a wonderful experience for our new Peer Ministers.  Next week, the Senior Leadership Retreat will take place at Craigville Conference Center on the Cape.  This three day retreat will be a wonderful way for our seniors to end the summer and to begin to focus in on the ministry with our younger students that lies ahead.  I would ask your prayers for our 18 senior Peer Ministers.

We are in need of many CCD teachers and aides.  I am told that the total enrollment for Religious Education for the fall will be over 750 children and young people. It is the adult’s responsibility to pass on the faith to our younger parishioners. I hope that you will consider accepting this responsibility so that our program will continue to be the vibrant and necessary one that it has been. As of this writing, we need 25 teachers and 25 aides.  There are openings in all 10 grades.  Please give the CCD office a call (508-378-1521) if you are willing to help.   

Are you interested in becoming a Catholic? Perhaps you were baptized but not raised in the faith. Or maybe, for whatever reason, you were not confirmed. The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults might be just what you are looking for.  The RCIA program, as it is known, will be forming in September and will help you to learn more about the Lord and His Church so that you can embrace the Church for the first time or complete the journey that was begun for you a long time ago.  For more information, please call Fr. Wally at the rectory.

God bless,

Fr. Wally






